William Hitt

From: Beata Ginn <

Sent: 05 September 2025 12:12 **To:** Neighbourhood Planning

Cc: Planning SE; Patrick Blake; Spatial Planning; '

Subject: FORMAL RESPONSE@2025 09 05: (NH/25/12053) [Chobham_NP] Chobham

Neighbourhood Plan 2024-2038 - Invitation to Join

FAO: Planning Policy and Conservation, Surrey Heath Borough Council

Our Reference: NH/25/12053

Re: Chobham Neighbourhood Plan 2024-2038

Dear Sir or Madam

Thank you for your e-mail dated 15 July 2025 consulting us on the above.

National Highways has been appointed by the Secretary of State for Transport as strategic highway company under the provisions of the Infrastructure Act 2015 and is the highway authority, traffic authority and street authority for the strategic road network (SRN). The SRN is a critical national asset and as such Highways England works to ensure that it operates and is managed in the public interest, both in respect of current activities and needs as well as in providing effective stewardship of its long-term operation and integrity.

We will therefore be concerned with proposals that have the potential to impact the safe and efficient operation of the SRN, in this case the M3 motorway.

We have reviewed information available on your planning portal and have 'No Comments'.

Please continue to consult us on planning matters via our team's

inbox: planningse@nationalhighways.co.uk

Regards

Mrs Beata Ginn

Assistant Spatial Planner (Area 3)

National Highways | Bridge House | Walnut Tree Close | Guildford GU1 4LZ

Tel: +44 (0) 300 470 1118 **Mobile:**

Web: https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/planning-and-the-strategic-road-network-in-england/

Booked Leave:

This email may contain information which is confidential and is intended only for use of the recipient/s named above. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any copying, distribution, disclosure, reliance upon or other use of the contents of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and destroy it.

National Highways Limited | General enquiries: 0300 123 5000 | National Traffic Operations Centre, 3 Ridgeway, Quinton Business Park, Birmingham B32 1AF | https://nationalhighways.co.uk | info@nationalhighways.co.uk

Registered in England and Wales no 9346363 | Registered Office: Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4LZ

Consider the environment. Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to.